
News in School

Uniform
As the children return back to school, please ensure that they are wearing the correct school uniform.  As we
move forward to the summer months, please could I ask that girls do not wear open toed sandals for school as
we feel it is unsafe for them to do so.  Please could I also ask that the correct PE clothing is worn: no slogan 
t-shirts; no slogan hoodies.  To ensure high standards remain, I shall be speaking to parents to ask that they
provide the correct school uniform for their child.

OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNSEL
CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL

20th April 2022

Dear Parents and Carers

Welcome to the 'new look' newsletter! After responding to some feedback from the Parent Survey, I thought I
would give 'Canva' a try! I hope you enjoy the new layout and any feedback will be gratefully received.

I hope you have all had a fabulous Easter Holiday and enjoyed the warmer weather!

Keep on running ...
A huge congratulations to Mrs Addington on the
completion of the Brighton Marathon in a fantastic
time of 4:48:05!  What an amazing achievement!  I'm
sure you will agree that Mrs Addington is an
inspiration to us all.  With other charity events held
with her family and friends, Mrs Addington has raised
a whopping £2137.60 for the Sands Charity.  Well
done Mrs Addington!!

Eastertide
Eastertide is the period of 50 days, spanning from Easter Sunday to
Pentecost Sunday. It is celebrated as a single joyful feast, called the
"great Lord's Day".  Each Sunday of the season is treated as a
Sunday of Easter. During this time, the church and school will
prepare the altar and prayer areas in gold and white: it is a time for
celebration!

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Easter
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Pentecost


16th - 20th May

26th May

27th May

Dates for your diary

The Briars Residential

adults with the symptoms of a respiratory infection, and who have a high temperature or feel unwell,
should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until they feel well enough to resume
normal activities and they no longer have a high temperature.
children and young people who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid
contact with other people. They can go back to school, college or childcare when they no longer have a
high temperature, and they are well enough to attend
adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people
for 5 days, which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people aged 18 and under, the
advice will be 3 days.

COVID-19
Unfortunately, COVID-19 continues to rear itself!  Please continue to follow government guidelines released
on the 1st April 2022:

If your child has any of the following symptoms, they may have COVID-19: a high temperature or shivering, a
new, continuous cough, a loss or change to the sense of smell or taste, shortness of breath, feeling tired or
exhausted, an aching body, a headache, a sore throat, a blocked or runny nose, loss of appetite, diarrhoea,
feeling sick or being sick.

If your child does have COVID, please contact us at your earliest convenience so that we can arrange remote
learning if they are well enough to 'attend' school online.

25th April Final payment due for Y5/Y6 Residential Trip to The Briars

2nd May Early May Bank Holiday

3rd May Crowing of Mary for the month of May

9th - 12th May Y6 SATs

24th May School Photographs

Feast of The Ascension

Final day of Term 5



LITERACY WEEK
Written by Mrs. Donna Stroupe

Attendance
As the new term begins, I would like to take this opportunity to remind you about the importance of your child's
attendance.  As a school, we are legally obliged to regularly monitor the attendance rates of all our pupils. The
National Average for school attendance is 96% and, where attendance has dropped below this, we have a duty to
inform you.  I shall be writing to inform parents if your child's attendance is currently below 96%.  Prior to the
holidays, I wrote to a number of parents whose child/ren's attendance had dropped below 90% and fell into the
'persistent absence' bracket.  Unfortunately, due to the DfE's changes in register codes, confirmed cases of
COVID are now registered as an absence - even if they have 'attended' school through home learning.

Parents have a legal duty to ensure that their child/ren attend school regularly and arrive on time. Regular
attendance is essential to the all-round development of your child and they should be allowed to take full
advantage of educational opportunities available to them. Poor attendance undermines their education and
sometimes, puts pupils at risk. 

It is parents’ responsibility to contact the school on the first day their child is absent. This is a safeguarding issue
so that all parties know that your child is safe.  If we do not hear from you, we will take the necessary steps, in
line with the school Safeguarding Policy, to contact you, possibly resulting in a home visit.

Lateness
School starts at 8.55 a.m. every day. Children need to be in
their class line at 8.55 a.m. so that they can start their
lessons promptly. Children who arrive late are greatly
disadvantaged because they miss starting the day with their
peers and the beginning of lessons. This means that they are
often unsettled and confused about tasks. Their teacher will not
always be able to re explain work.



It is also very important that children establish good routines and habits in preparation for the rest of their lives.
Punctuality is a life skill that they need to develop whilst they are young.  It is essential that you ensure that your
child arrives at school on time to prevent disruption to your child’s own learning and that of others.

We understand that there may be rare occasions when you are unavoidably late due to unforeseen
circumstances. On these occasions please make sure that you contact the school office to inform us when you
will arrive.



Curriculum
At the end of the newsletter, you will find each class's Curriculum
Overview for Term 5.  As you can see, there is lots of learning going on
in school!

Daily Mile Challenge
Following the children's (and staff!) amazing 'Daily Mile' challenge
for CAFOD, please could you return any sponsorship money by
Friday, 29th April.  Thank you in advance for your generosity and for
continuing to support the Church's Missionary Discipleship.

If you have any queries or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.  You can email office.admin@our-
lady.lincs.sch.uk or alternatively, call on 01529 304373.



Yours sincerely

Mrs N Malthouse
Acting Headteacher
















